
STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

SENT BY E-MAIL

November 6, 2015

Andy Flajole
Environmental Licensing Lead
NextEra Energy Transmission West, LLC
Andy.Flajole@nexteraenergy.com

SUBJECT: CEQA Document Type Determination for NextEra Energy Transmission West, LLC (NEET
West) Suncrest Dynamic Reactive Power Support Project (A.15-08-027)

Dear Mr. Flajole:

The California Public Utilities Commission’s (CPUC’s) Energy Division, Infrastructure Permitting and
CEQA section provided a list of deficiency items to NEET West on October 1, 2015 regarding their
application and Proponent’s Environmental Assessment (PEA) for a Certificate of Public Convenience
and Necessity.

Although the application and PEA have not yet been deemed complete, the CPUC has gathered enough
information to determine that an Environmental Impact Report will be required. Complete responses to
each deficiency item are still necessary for the CPUC to deem the application and PEA complete as
specified in the October 1st letter.

Sincerely,

Rob Peterson
Energy Division, Infrastructure Permitting and CEQA
(415) 703-2820, rp3@cpuc.ca.gov

CC:
Todd Edmister, Administrative Law Judge, CPUC
Rachel Peterson, Chief of Staff, Commissioner Randolph, CPUC
Michael Sheehan, Executive Director, Development, NextEra Energy Transmission, LLC
Scott Castro, Attorney, NextEra Energy Transmission, LLC
Megan Peterson, Office Director, SWCA Environmental Consultants
Molly Sterkel, Program Manager, Infrastructure Planning and Permitting, CPUC
Mary Jo Borak, Supervisor, Infrastructure Permitting and CEQA, CPUC
Jason Reiger, Assistant Chief Counsel, CPUC
Jack Mulligan, Attorney, CPUC
Tom Engels, Principal, Horizon Water and Environment


